
 

 

 Neumann Petroleum Pty Ltd 

A.B.N. 76 073 931 674 

Attention:  Director Infrastructure Projects 

116 Gympie Road 
Strathpine  Qld  4500 
 
Telephone: 07 3205 2100 
Facsimile:  07 3205 1712 
 
18 February 2013 
 

Private & Confidential 

 

Dear Department of Planning and Infrastructure, 

RE:  Woolgoolga to Ballina Pacific Highway upgrade – SSI-4963 

 

We object to the development of a service road and turnaround lane as access from the 
Pacific Highway to our business as proposed by the RMS team which attended the Matilda 
service station at Halfway Creek on Friday 8th February 2013.    

The service station’s current and historical access to and from the Pacific Highway at 
Halfway Creek has always been direct, and immediately accessible.  The proposed 
removal of the access of this location will completely inhibit traffic into this business, 
causing financial hardship, ruin and eventual death of this business. 

This location currently offers important services & amenities to locals and distance 
travellers of the Pacific Highway in this region which would be a great loss if not sustained. 

 

 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Jay Riege 

Position: Business Development & Compliance Manager NSW 
Phone: 07 3205 2100 / 0403 366 210 
Email: jay.riege@neumann.com.au 
 
Copy to: Marty Leishman marty@matildafuel.com.au 

Garth Anderson garth@matildafuel.com.au 
 
Your Ref: SSI-4963 

 


